
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 
 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: February 7, 2019 

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
 
 
 

A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  
1. Austen was a co-presenter at the NARD Legislative Conference that highlighted what new and 

successful NRD education programs are being developed – with a special focus on increasing 
engagement for all students and adults in natural resources. One fact that really stuck with the crowd: 
“Youth spend only 4-7 minutes outside per day vs an average of 7.5 hours behind a screen.”  
 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 
1. Hats off to Bill Warren and team. Bill met with our insurance company for a risk control service visit, 

where they surveyed the repair shop. The focus of the survey was to determine any unsafe working 
conditions and fire potential hazards. The survey resulted in no recommendations for improvement. 
Great news. A letter from Bitco Insurance Companies is attached.  
 

2. The executive director of Keep Omaha Beautiful sent the District a thank you letter for its ongoing 
support of Keep Omaha Beautiful and its mission. Keep Omaha Beautiful had another record year in 
2018 and sent along its brief year in review report. The email is attached.  

 
3. Sandra Hobson from the Nebraska Preparedness Partnership sent an email thanking the District for its 

hospitality in providing a great venue for their training. She said people loved wandering around the 
lobby and experienced an extra bonus when the rat snake was taken out to go to his mobile home for a 
field trip. She said Randy was great to work with on room set up and thanked the District for 
providing the beverages on such a frigid day. A huge thank you to all our staff who make the public 
and our partners feel welcomed and appreciated! Sandra’s email is attached.  
 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 
SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report indicating 
construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the month of 
January 2019 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if you have any 
questions. 

 
D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of January 14, 2019, is 
attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have any questions, 
please feel free to contact me. 

 
E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee did not meet in January. The next meeting is scheduled for 
February 8, 2019.    
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